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Acknowledgments to the Outgoing Editor-in-Chief of PCACD Journal

Małgorzata Jaworska

The Board of the Polish Chitin Society and 
the community of scientists involved in re‑
search on chitin and chitosan would like to 
thank Professor Małgorzata Jaworska for 
her enormous contribution to the develop‑
ment of the journal Progress on Chemistry 
and Application of Chitin and its Deriva‑
tives (PCACD).

This year, Prof. Małgorzata Jawor‑
ska completed the function of the Edi‑
tor-in-Chief of the PCDAC journal, which 
she had held since 2005, combining it with 
the position of the President of the Polish 
Chitin Society for four consecutive terms. 
Every year, she invited us to publish arti‑
cles on chitin, chitosan, and its derivatives, 
which were often the basis for the devel‑
opment of research in the fields of medi‑
cine, biotechnology, physico-chemistry of 
biopolymers, agriculture, environmental 
protection, and many others. For eighteen 
years, she consistently strived to promote 
the journal in the international arena. Her 
commitment and tremendous amount of 
work on the journal made it gain recog‑
nition among scientists from Poland and 
around the world. Thanks to the contribu‑
tion of Prof. Małgorzata Jaworska, PCACD 
Journal is currently indexed in Web of Sci‑
ence (Emerging Sources Citation Index 
WoS), Scopus, CAS, EBSCO, Index Co‑

pernicus, Pol-index, and PSJD. This year, 
the journal received the first Impact Factor 
index, and on the list of scientific journals 
and reviewed materials from international 
conferences of the Polish Ministry of Edu‑
cation and Science, it received 140 points, 
which is a huge success of Prof. Małgor‑
zata Jaworska. Currently, she supports the 
activities of Magdalena Gierszewska, the 
newly appointed Editor-in-Chief of the 
journal.

Małgorzata, we are grateful for promot‑
ing our research related to chitin, chitosan, 
and its derivatives. We thank you once 
again for the tremendous work, dedication, 
favor, and always friendly atmosphere that 
made the annual publication of our articles 
in the PCDAC journal a pleasure for us.


